

## Republic of the Philippines

## Department of Education

REGION X - NORTHERN MINDANAO DIVISION OF MALAYBALAY CITY

DM 2021-12-734
DEPED MALAYBALAY CITY DIVISION
BELEASED
THE DEC 7 THE TOTAL

DIVISION MEMORANDUM

No. 734 , s. 2021

TO

: Assistant Schools Division Superintendent

Chief Education Supervisors, CID and SGOD

**Public Schools District Supervisors** 

**Elementary and Secondary School Heads** 

BSP District Commissioners/Coordinators/Unit Leaders

All Others Concerned

This Division

FROM

: VICTORIA V. GAZO, PhD, CESO V

🕈 Schools Division Superintendent 🎗

DATE

: December 27, 2021

## SUBJECT: TABANG PARA SA TYPHOON ODETTE VICTIMS

- 1. The Boy Scouts of the Philippines (BSP) Bukidnon Council in cooperation with DepEd Malaybalay City is launching its **Tabang Para sa Typhoon Odette Victims** which is self-explanatory.
- 2. All District BSP Coordinators are directed to receive and record the donations for transparency purposes (cash or in-kind) and deliver it to BSP Office, Capitol Ground, Malaybalay City. Collection will commence on December 21, 2021 onward.
- 3. Should there be queries, contact Rosalio P. Arangco, Education Program Supervisor, SGOD at 0917 159 4825 and/or Glenda Perla A. Berse, Council Scout Executive at 0917 886 6627.



Address: Sayre Hi-way, Purok 6, Casisang, Malaybalay City Telefax No.: 088-314-0094; Telephone No.: 088-813-1246

Email Address: malaybalay.city@deped.gov.ph



December 20, 2021

Council Memorandum No. 19 series 2021

To : All BSP DISTRICT COMMISSIONERS, DISTRICT COORDINATORS, UNIT LEADERS AND FRIENDS OF SCOUTING

SUBJECT: TABANG PARA SA TYPHOON ODETTE VICTIMS

The BSP Bukidnon Council knocking at your door for a donation for the "Typhoon Odette Victims" of our Scouts and Scouters in BSP Eastern Mindanao Region.

We accept anything you like to offer important heartily given like Rice, Can Goods, Noodles, Mineral Water and Use Clothing's or any amount you can share to the victims.

We are willing to pick up your donations and all donations will be brought directly to BSP Eastern Mindanao Region for proper distribution to the victims on December 28, 2021

Collection will start on December 21, 2021 onward. All donations will be posted for transparency. Kindly drop your donations at BSP Office, Capitol Grounds, Malaybalay City. If you have request or for more queries you may contact BSP contact no. 09175642622.

Thank you everyone for your support!

GLENDA'PERLA A. BERSE

Council Scout Executive

Approved:

VICTORIA V. GAZO, PhD., CESO V Schools, Division Superintendent Deputy Council \$cout Commissioner